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During normal operation, following installation of a
modification to upgrade the Emergency Diesel Generator (EDG)
winding space heater capacity on EDG 'A' and 'C' from 750 to
3000 watts, EDG 'A' and 'C' were declared inoperable when
required by Technical Specification 3.9.B. Shartly.after
performing the modification and energizing of the winding
space heaters an odor was noted to ba emitting om-the
vicinity of the generator winding space heaters. EDG 'A'

and 'C' were declared inoperable to facilitate investigation
and EDG 'B' and 'D' were verified operable as required by
Technical Specifications.

The modification to increase the generator winding
space heater capacity was prompted by a review of winding
insulation resistance measurements (polarization index) and
a review of vendor drawings. The overheating of the venti-
lation cowling, although caused directly by the increased
heating capacity, actually resulted from the previous long
term degradation of the cowling, which caused it to bulge in
the direction of the space heaters.

The space heaters have been temporarily de-energized
and the diesel generators were declared operable after a
detailed inspection. The licensee and generator vendor are
presently evaluating permanent modifications to the generator
ventilation cowling which will enable the space heating to
be operated at the recommended 3000 wate capacity. The
preliminary design change calls for replacing the present
cowling fabricated of fiberglass with a metallic cowling.

Permanent corrective actions are expected to be finalized
within ninety (90) days. A follow-up report will be issued
at that time.
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